ANNOUNCEMENTS

No Scents Makes Good Sense! A friendly reminder that members of our congregation are sensitive to scented products. Reactions can vary from not being able to breathe to severe headaches. Thank you for helping.

Announcements: If you wish to have an announcement included in the bulletin, please have it into the office by Wednesday at 5:00 pm.

There will be a Joint Church Council meeting June 26, 7:30-9:30pm.

Ushering Team Schedule 2018-2019 is now on our website. For a hard copy, please contact the church office at 722-3023.



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: Special guests, 40-Member Toronto Children's Chorus, will be leading our music in worship on JULY 1! They only have 30 minutes after the service before their next rehearsal, so let's provide them with a light lunch – sandwiches, veggie/fruit trays & juice. Please contact the church office at 733-3023 if you are able to help out. Thank you ©

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED to help out on Friday Night (July 13) for the Toronto Welsh Male Voice Choir at Cochrane Centre. Any of you wishing to be Life Safety volunteers for this event please contact the Cochrane Centre office (leave a message if no one is available) at 754-2532 or email Dave Tucker at chair@cochranecentre.ca.

SUMMER SUNDAYS: Good news! We now have enough Laypeople and replacement Ministers for the period of July 20 to September 2 when Rev. Miriam Bowlby will be away from the church on either national council business or leave. Thank you to everyone who offered their gifts in leading worship service. We are truly blessed by your generosity.

All Request Summer Sundays: We want to know your favourite hymns so we can sing them all summer long! Take a minute after church to write it on the flip chart paper or email the office at info@cochranestreetuc.com

More Voices: The Church Council is looking for your support to purchase 100 copies of More Voices! *More Voices* is a supplement to our hymn book, and we often use it on Sunday mornings during worship. Each copy of *More Voices* (including protective cover) is \$25.00. Please put your donation in the collection plate marked "More Voices". If you wish to donate a hymn book in celebration of a special event or in memory of a loved one, please email the office info@cochranestreetuc.com or write the dedication on your envelope.

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE

JUL 01: Special Musical Guests - Toronto Children's Chorus

JUL 08: Worship at CSUC – Rev. Miriam

AUG 12: Worship at CSUC – Rebecca Pike

JUL 15: Worship at CSUC – Rev. Miriam

AUG 19: Worship at CSUC – Betty Barnes

JUL 22: Worship at Wesley UC

AUG 26: Worship at CSUC – Katie Vardy

SEP 01: Worship at CSUC – Betty Barnes

AUG 05: Worship at CSUC - Oliver Dingwell

Dates for this year's Memorial Services:

Mount Pleasant Cemetery, General Protestant Cemetery,

Hamilton Avenue Extension Topsail Road

Monday, July 2, 2018, at 7 PM Monday, July 16, 2018, at 7 PM

In the event of inclement weather, services will move to 7 PM the next day.

Envelopes: If you need envelopes, please contact Harold Grandy at hgrandy@nf.sympatico.ca.

Recycling: We have an account at Evergreen Recycling on Elizabeth Avenue and Blackmarsh Road. Drop off your recyclables and use our church's phone number for the account number (7223023) and all the money will go to the church. Thanks for your generosity.

Affordable housing for seniors: Cochrane Centre is now accepting applications for one bedroom unfurnished apartments. To qualify, you must be earning \$32,500/year or less and be 60 years of age or over. For more details, please call 754-2532 or email info@cochranecentre.ca.

Check out the exciting array of choral concerts in **PODIUM on the EDGE: Singing From Sea to Sea to Sea** - a national choral conference and festival being held right here in St. John's. Concerts daily from June 29 to July 3. See www.podiumconfernce.ca for all details and schedules.

Gower Street United Church is seeking a Pastoral Care Coordinator (part-time, 12 hours a week). More details available at CSUC office, 722-3023 or info@cochranestreetuc.com. If interested in this position, please contact Lorne LeDrew at lorneledrew@hotmail.com or Rev. Marion Davis at mariondavis683@gmail.com.

Home Again Furniture Bank is a non-profit organization providing gently-used furniture and household items to individuals and families in need. They work through a referral system of local agencies to ensure that everyone can make their house a home. Maureen Lymburner would be happy to share information about what they do and answer any questions that might arise. She may be reached at (709) 325-4040 or maureenlymburner@homeagainfb.com. Your support is much appreciated!

Alzheimer Society Lunch & Learn Webinar June 26, 12:30-1:30PM: Our aim is to share information on the First Link program, including how to become a referring partner. This presentation is free and open to the public. If interested, please send your name, email and profession/position title to firstlink@alzheimernl.ca or call us at forcall us at (709) 576-0608.

COCHRANE CENTRE is hosting the Toronto Welsh Male Voice Choir on July 13 at 7:00 p.m. For more information, visit www.welshchoir.ca. Tickets are \$25 and can be purchased at the link above, by emailing info@cochranecentre.ca or by calling (709) 754-2532!

The Mount Pearl Seniors Independence Group is holding their "Caregivers Education and Support Program" **July 17, 1:30-3:00pm**, at Park Place Community Centre in Mount Pearl. If you are a primary caregiver, caring for a loved one at home, and would like to attend, please call 748-6485 to register.

NOTES FROM THE ARCHIVES

For the past several weeks I have been sharing some information about some of the men listed on our Honour Rolls.

Seaman Alexander Martin, Royal Navy Reserve, #1224, son of Rebecca Martin, was lost with 23 men on the HMS "Viktor" off the Irish Coast Jan 13, 1915, ship possibly foundered in heavy weather off Northern Ireland. He is remembered at Beaumont-Hamel Memorial.

Seaman Walter Morris, Newfoundland Royal Navy Reserve, #1282X, son of Amelia Morris, was lost in HMS Clan McNaughton on Feb 3, 1915, at the age of 19. The ship was an armed merchant cruiser, and believed foundered off NW Scotland. He is remembered at Beaumont-Hamel Memorial.

Officer Cadet Frank H. Chown, Royal Navy Air Service, drowned with the sinking of the ship Florizel off Cappahayden Feb 23, 1918, ship en route to New York. He was a graduate of Prince of Wales College, LeMarchant Road, and is listed on their Honour Roll which is now located in Prince of Wales Collegiate, Paton Street.

Welcome to Cochrane Street United Church

Whether you are here for the first time or this is your church home – welcome to our community of faith. Following worship there is a time of fellowship.

USHERING TEAM FOR JUNE

Jalna McMaster, Sig Lenser, Cecil Pelley Fraser Ellis, Jo-Ann Kelly, David Molyneux

THIS WEEK AT COCHRANE STREET JUNE 25 – JULY 1

Tuesday: 6:30 PM Choir Practice Bannerman Street Entrance Tuesday: 7:30 PM Joint Council Meeting Bannerman Entrance

Sunday: 10:00 AM Choir Practice

Sunday: 11:00 AM Worship at Cochrane Street United Church

OFFICE

Office Hours: Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays

10:30 am - 1:30 pm

Email: info@cochranestreetuc.com

Phone: 709-722-3023

Website: www.cochranestreetuc.com

Cochrane Centre Contact information for bookings 709-754-2532 or info@cochranecentre.ca

CONTACT REV. MIRIAM

Have a question or need to make an appointment? You can reach Rev. Miriam in the following ways: Email: revmiriam@cochranestreetuc.com or Cell: 709-728-8410

Like us on Facebook or Follow us on Twitter! www.facebook.com/Cochranestreetuc and @CochraneStreet